
5. CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 CLAREVALE RESERVE - PLAY EQUIPMENT

The following letter was received from Jack Wilkie regarding the relocation of
play equipment in Clarevale Reserve:

“Now that the playground equipment has been totally relocated in Clarevale
Reserve, Jean and I and all our family, wish to thank the Burwood/Pegasus
Community Board members and the Parks Unit officers for keeping their word
and working through the problems of this relocation.

I would especially like to thank Carole Evans and Gail Sheriff who, at the onset
saw the injustice of it and worked tirelessly to see it corrected.”

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the correspondence be received.

5.2 NEW WOOLSTON/BURWOOD EXPRESSWAY BRIDGE

The following letter was received from Irene Scott, Avondale Residents’
Association regarding the new Woolston/Burwood Expressway bridge:

“At our meeting held on 11 May 2000, the Association proposed that the new
Expressway bridge should be named ANZAC Bridge to correspond with ANZAC
Drive of which it forms a part.  Further we would like all of this section of the
Expressway to adopt this name, ANZAC Drive to provide continuity.

We see that there was a proposal to name the bridge Queens Avon Bridge and the
new road be called Queensbridge.  We feel this could be confused with
Queenspark if the adjoining suburb adopted the name.  A brainstorming session
with our members came up with Brookvale, Brookleigh, Corserdale and
Riverleigh for the suburb.  As we know, in the area, Avondale is regularly
confused with Avonhead and sometimes Avonside as well.  I hope these
suggestions will be taken in the spirit they are offered and good luck with the
selection process.”

Chairperson’s
Recommendations: 1. That the Avondale Residents’ Association be advised that the

name ANZAC Drive has been approved from Travis Road to
Wainoni Road.

2. That the Board recommend that the bridge be named ANZAC
Bridge.

3. That the Avondale suburb renaming be referred to the Suburbs
Subcommittee.

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made



5.3 FLUORESCENT YELLOW SCHOOL SIGNS

The following letter was received from Betty Chapman, Marshland Primary
School, regarding the installation of a fluorescent school sign:

“On behalf of the Board, staff and parents of Marshland School, I would like to
thank you for providing a fluorescent school sign on Prestons Road on the
Redwood side of our school.  We have had very positive feedback as a result of
this sign, and the one put up by the Papanui Ward, as they give motorists
approaching from Redwood a much clearer indication that they are approaching
a school.

In view of the success of the signs, we are wondering if allowance could be made
in your next budget for providing similar signs on the Marshland Road side of our
school, to warn motorists turning into Prestons Road at the roundabout.

As you know, we have been very concerned for a long time about the 80 km/h
speed limit outside our school, and anything that can be done to help reduce the
risk of accidents to our children would be extremely welcome.

Once again, many thanks for the sign that has been provided, and we hope for a
favourable response to our request for further signs in the near future.”

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the Board fund the additional signage from its 1999/2000

discretionary funds and that staff consult with the Shirley/Papanui
Community Board for a shared cost in the funding of the two signs.


